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 Press Release 

Construction Begins September 14 on 

New Roundabout in Pojoaque Pueblo 

The New Mexico Department of Transportation (NMDOT) District Five will begin 

construction of a new roundabout at the intersection of West Gutierrez Street and Cities 

of Gold Road in Pojoaque Friday, September 14.  The project will include installation of a 

new side walk with curb and gutter, improved drainage, and new lighting. December 

2012 is the anticipated completion date.  Universal Constructors, Inc. of Albuquerque is 

the contractor for the project. 

The intersection of West Gutierrez Street and Cities of Gold Road will be closed while 

work is in progress. Motorists traveling northbound and southbound on U.S. 84/285 

should use Cities of Gold Road to access businesses off NM 502 and Viarrial Street.  

Workers will be present in the area from 7:00 a.m. until 6:00 p.m. Mondays – Thursdays. 

NMDOT urges motorists to proceed through work zones with caution, watch for traffic 

control signing and observe reduced speed limits.  For up-to-date information on this 

and other projects, visit the NMDOT road advisory website at NMRoads.com.  

NMDOT thanks the residents of Pojoaque and the surrounding communities for their 

patience and cooperation during this construction project.  For more information, 

contact Duane Garcia, NMDOT Project Manager, at (505)455-9026 or Patricia Wolff, 

NMDOT District Five Public Information Officer, at (505)476-4245.  
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